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     Skagit County’s bumble bees were out and working in February this year, but where were the honeybees?  There are very few feral honeybees now because of diseases and parasites that have spread through their colonies, essentially destroying them. The commercial and hobby beekeepers have learned to treat their bees with medication to keep them healthy, but no one takes care of the feral honeybees.  It would be impossible to treat the feral honeybees with medication because of the inaccessibility of the wild swarms.

     Backyard gardeners are now faced with a problem.  How can we get sufficient pollination in our gardens and orchards without honeybees?  Our native bees are still here and are fully capable of serving our needs if we take care of them.  Bumblebees pollinate our blueberries, raspberries and strawberries.  Orchard mason bees pollinate our fruit trees.  They are native here but in small numbers unless you provide them with nesting blocks so they can increase their numbers more rapidly.  There are several other kinds of bees helping us here in Skagit County.  Leaf-cutter bees, twig-nesting bees and ground-nesting bees are abundant even in city gardens. If you learn to recognize them you can do several things to take care of them so they can carry on their nesting and life cycles.

     There are several things we can do to help our native bees besides putting out nesting blocks for orchard mason bees.  Our bumblebees need to get started early in order to have a nest built and a crew of worker bees ready to go when the fruit blooms open.  Most of our native plants do not start blooming until spring so you can help by planting early blooming flowers and shrubs.  Winter blooming heathers are a favorite and will bring them out on warm days in February and March to gather nectar and pollen.  The early spring dandelions and buttercups are also a good source of food for our native bees.  Ground- nesting bees need a patch of earth in which to dig tunnels for their nests.  

     There are specimens of several of our native bees in the Skagit county Insect Collection at the Extension office.  You are welcome to stop by and look at it so you can learn to recognize these important members of our community.  The insect collection is available for the public to see on Wednesdays from 10AM until 2PM.
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This column is written by Washington State University/Skagit County certified Master Gardeners. Questions may be submitted to WSU/Skagit County Cooperative Extension, 306 S. First, Mount Vernon, WA  98273-3805.



